NOWG MEETING NOTES 2/20/03
Participants:

Bruce Bennett

Cathie Capita

Jim Castagna

Anne Cummins

Joanne Edelman

Rosemary Emmer

Paula Hustead

Karen Mulberry

Beth O’Donnell

Julie Petersen

Karen Riepenkroger

Chris Schaffer

The meeting minutes from January 23 and January 24, 2003 were approved with modifications.

The meeting minutes from February 6, 2003 have just been sent out and will need to be approved at the meeting next week.

The meeting minutes from February 10, 2003 were approved with modification.

ACTION ITEM:  Jim Castagna will send all approved meeting minutes to John Manning for posting on the NANC website.

Discussion regarding the meeting in Denver next week and the status of the NANPA performance review meeting.

Contributions still needed:

NANP environment

NANPA 2002 Annual Report

NOWG Observations for 2002 – draft will be sent by COB 2/20/03

Survey Ratings – Graphs still need to be completed.  

ACTION ITEM:  All to review documentation draft sent out by Jim and any contributions need to be sent to Jim Castagna by Friday, February 20, 2003 2 p.m. EST and a new revised document will be sent out for the meeting on Monday.

Change Order #17
Contribution review.  Replacing change order #16.  Reviewed both contributions from Julie and Paula.  Recommendation from NOWG will remain the same as change order 16.  

ACTION ITEM:  Jim Castagna will draft a new response for change order 17 and will send out to all for review at the meeting next week.

Discussion PA Forecast Issue

Draft document sent out by Karen M.  Hoping to review after next week and aiming for completion by the next NANC.

ACTION ITEM:  Cathie and Rosemary to work on next iteration of document.  They will follow the same format as the previous report to the NANC.

ACTION ITEM:  All to send any additional contributions to Cathie Capita.  Cathie.Capita@T-Mobile.Com
Miscellaneous

Karen M. is still waiting to hear back from Sanford Williams on meeting with the FCC during INC week to review the draft Operational Review.

A problem was brought up for discussion of when a contaminated (greater then 10%) block of numbers have been donated to the PA in error, there is no way in the guidelines today for the pooling administrator to give the block back to the service provider without resource need being proved (Part 1) by the service provider.   The service provider cannot just call NeuStar and ask for those numbers back.  The service provider may need to go to the state commissions to have them direct NeuStar return the block donated in error.  There was further discussion that a detailed contribution needs to be brought into INC for this issue.

